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STATEMENT OF  

PURPOSE 
 

1. To monitor and communi-
cate with governmental 
agencies to ensure that 
members are fully informed 
of waterway and waterfront 
regulations and policy 
changes that potentially 
impact the members  

2. To network and associate 
with other groups as a 
resource for the common 
interests and benefits of all 
waterway users 

3. To foster stewardship of 
Oregonôs waterways with 
an eye toward environmen-
tal responsibility and recre-
ational use, making our 
organization available for 
projects that benefit Ore-
gonôs waterways. 

4. To encourage and promote 
educational programs 
aimed at all users of Ore-
gonôs waterfront and water-
ways in order to increase 
public access to the river 
as a gathering place for a 
wide range of waterway 
activities. Newsletter Email: wooo@rpmarina.com 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 
 

Vice President 

Jeff Ingebritsen 
paradise101@comcast.net 

 

Secretary 

Rose Kowalski 
rosetheweaver@gmail.com 

 

Treasurer 

Stan Tonneson 
stan@rpmarina.com 

 
 

DIRECTORS 
 
 
 

Bryrick Shillam 
bryrick@portlandres.com 

Dan Carlson 
capthook44@hotmail.com 

Richie Rich 
bare.facts@live.com 

Harry Braunstein 
harry@brownstonestorage.com 

Larry Talbert 
lktalbert@ccs.com 

Marlon Bump 
riverplace@columbiacrossings.com 

Alan Sprott 
alan.sprott@vigor.net 

 

 

Message from the 
President    

I am amazed at the resilien-
cy of our WOOO members 
during these very interest-
ing times.  Revenues for 
most of our waterfront 
businesses have been sta-
ble, some increasing, peo-
ple are turning more to the 
local waters for their recre-

ation and vacation rather than flying and vacation-
ing elsewhere, boat sales are reportedly going up. 
Let us know how you are doing as a waterfront 
owner, resident or business. We are here for you 
and want to support you in any way we can.  No 
one knows better than you and others of our com-
munity what the ñnew normalò is and what we can 
do together to survive and thrive. 
 
We have pivoted as an organization and held Board 
meetings in a Zoom format.  Many have expressed 
that their ñcommuteò to our meetings has never 
been better and our attendance has been good.  We 
opened the meetings early to make up for the social 
mixing that normally occurs before our meetings 
but do miss the wonderful food and beverages 
served by the Portland Yacht Club staff. 
    

    -Continued pg.2  
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We are on summer break for Board meetings and will resume the first Wednesday of October 10.7.2020.  We 
continue to work on issues and opportunities in our committees and with other organizations and will endeavor 
to keep you posted on whatôs going on.  WOOO is of greatest value in the sharing of information between 
members and organizations so keep us posted on what you see and hear. 
 

One concern expressed by many is the rationale for floating structures property tax filings, increased taxes if 
not received in time and tax warrant issues if first payment is a day late, etc.  Vice President and Legislative 
Committee Chair Jeff Ingebrigtsen along with Dave Grant are spearheading this very important project and we 
look forward to hearing the results of their work soon. 
 

Another focus is the replacement of king piles on the various waterways.  We hope to influence the replace-
ment of these critical markers as a primary focus in the limited wing dam budget as a public safety issue. 
We will continue to participate in the various river advisories committees including the Lower Willamette, the 
NoPo Harbor, the ADVAC (Abandoned & Derelict Vessels and Campers) and others.  We ask for your opin-
ions and feedback so we represent you well in all topics. 
 

We are excited about the enthusiasm and synergy arising from the Best Practices Moorage Leaders group we 
formed recently.  We are working on ways to keep the communications flowing and may do Zoom get togeth-
ers, private Facebook groups and more. 
 

I am saddened by the loss of a good friend and great ally, Sam 
Galbreath recently (see article elsewhere in this newsletter).  Sam 
was a long time WOOO Director, was very instrumental in our 
negotiations with the City of Portland on our multi million dollar 
Rain Tax victory and was very energized in working on the Best 
Practices group.  Rest in Peace, Sam Galbreath, your work is 
done. 
 

Another sad note is the final print edition of the Freshwater News 
is hitting the stands.  We congratulate Freshwater News' owner/editor Jolene Coats-Walsh and her writers for a 
splendid two plus decades of being our community pipeline and sounding board.  We will miss the printed edi-
tions but hope the website based editions will continue.   
 

Get involved. Youôll meet other great people who love the water as much 
as you do and be able to work on those issues most passionate to you.  
 

Come join us at the October 7th, fall commencement of our monthly 
Board meetings held the first Wednesday of every month.  We hope to 
soon resume live meetings at the Portland Yacht Club where they serve 
great lunches at reasonable prices.  
 

And get on our email blasts at www.myh2ouse.com/email  
We are so fortunate to be able to live and work in such a wonderful part 
of this world, the waterfronts of Oregon. And many hands makes happy 
work. Come join us for good outcomes, good communications and good 
friends. See you soon.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 Ron Schmidt  
 President  
 
Waterfront Organizations of Oregon www.WaterfrontOregon.com  

Please support those advertisers 
who support our waterfront and let 
them know you see them in the 
electronic Freshwater News.  Lat-
est edition is here http://
freshwaternews.com/wp-content/
uploads/2020/07/Summer-2020-
final.pdf 

Join WOOO as a member as num-
bers count. The more members we 
have, the more weight we carry in 

Help with financial support. Your 
member dues of $125 or associate 
dues of $75 will provide a lot of 
bang for your buck in our volun-
teer nonprofit organization. 
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WOOO  
Board Meeting  

 

Dates 
Noon-1:30pm 

 

2020 
 

¶ June-Sept 
     (No Meetings) 
 

¶ October 7th 
¶ November 4th 
¶ December 2nd 
 

*(2nd Wednesday) 

 We thank WOOO member PYC for 

providing a meeting space at the Portland 

Yacht Club 1241 NE Marine Drive Portland 

Oregon 97211 the FIRST WEDNESDAY 

of every month at 12 NOON.  You will be 

able to order off the dining menu and have 

lunch while the meeting is conducted.  The prices 

are similar to Dennyôs but better food and a much 

nicer venue! 

 We have found that many of our business 
and governmental members and allies are more 
easily able to attend a day time meeting and few of 
our attendees at the evening meetings would have 
problems attending during the day. 

IN MEMORIAM OF SAMUEL GALBREATH ~July 18, 1944 - June 17, 2020 
 

Sam Galbreath died peacefully, surrounded by his wife and his two daughters June 
17, 2020. Sam had been diagnosed with acute myeloid leukemia in late May of this 
year. 
Sam was a community builder. As a young man, his love for building things led 
him to the University of Virginia, where he served as the President of the School of 
Architecture before graduating in 1968. After school, he moved to Philadelphia, 
where he was an Architect/Planner for four years, during which time he received a 
City of Philadelphia Citation for Architectural Achievement. From Philadelphia, 
Sam moved to Portland where he began his long career in housing and urban devel-
opment. Hired by the Portland Development Commission in 1973, he served as 
project coordinator for the Downtown Waterfront Urban Renewal plan, and the cre-
ation of Tom McCall Waterfront Park (that's right - thanks, Sam, for our beautiful 
waterfront!). He went on to serve as PDC's Director Of Housing for nine years, 
where he developed housing policy and programs, and ultimate administration of 
city-wide housing efforts. From PDC, Sam started Sam Galbreath Associates, and 
raised more than $100M towards the development of housing for homeless veterans 

and individuals with special needs, throughout Oregon, Washington, the Southwest, Northeast and beyond. He 
served his country through his appointment to the Secretary of Veteran's Affairs Committee to End Veteran Home-
lessness, for six years, and received an honorary membership to NAHRO for his many years of dedication to hous-
ing redevelopment throughout the country. 
In both his professional and personal life, Sam promoted community wherever he went. 
Whether it was serving as the treasurer at Macadam Bay, where he lived for almost 30 
years, to being President of the Board of Friendly House, or making connections with a 
clerk behind a counter; Sam brought people together and made life a little better with his 
quick wit and hearty laugh. He loved good food, hiking, biking, swimming, kayaking, the 
occasional game of squash, skiing, pilates, music, travel, and his fine friends and family. 
Communities large and small will deeply miss his kindness, profound knowledge and love 
for life. 
Sam was preceded in death by his parents, Colonel Samuel C. Galbreath and Mary Frances 
Galbreath. Sam is survived by his wife, Kathy Galbreath; his two daughters, Elizabeth Gal-
breath (Andy Johnson) and Hannah Galbreath (Nathan Siegal); his two granddaughters, 
Lillian and Samantha Siegal; and his pup, Brewster. 
Due to COVID-19, no service has been planned at this time. In lieu of flowers, donations can be 
made in Sam's name to the Oregon Community Foundation, Downtown Community Trust. https://
oregoncf.org/downtown-housing 
Please sign the online guest book at www.oregonlive.com/obits 
https://obits.oregonlive.com/obituaries/oregon/obituary.aspx?n=samuel-cairnes-

Samuel Cairnes Galbreath Jr. 
1944-2020 

NEW MEETING LOCATION  

& TIME  FOR WOOO 

 



Active WOO Projects and Focuses 
 

¶ Monitoring and tracking Legislative Bills that 
may impact all of us.  

¶ Lobbying efforts on a federal, state and local 
level.  

¶ Hosting representatives from city, state and 
federal government. 

¶ Push for Maintenance of river infrastructure 
(i.e. Pilings at end of wingdams, critical for 
boating safety)  

¶ Navigational Aids - push for replacement of 
good aids removed - registration costs of pri-
vate aids - push for public aids in lieu of pri-
vate. 

¶ Waterhoods - representation similar to neigh-
borhoods through the Office of Civic Involve-
ment.  

¶ Raising public funds to get rid of derelict 
boats, given the state is out of money. 

¶ Transient boat and floating "non boat" issues. 
¶ Equal Treatment of Floating Personal Property 
Taxpayers - requirements to file valuations 
when not used, tax warrants destroy credit rat-
ings, doubling of taxes if valuation forms mis-
placed by county, etc. 

¶ Landlord/Tenant Issues - Legislation - New 
Laws 

¶ Participation in the Willamette River cleanup 
with the Harbor Master 

¶ Developing dredging assistance plan 
¶ Attending meetings of the Manufactured Hous-
ing Coalition. This coalition, which includes 
tenant associations and park owners, has a 
strong voice in the development and changing 
of laws which impact our businesses.  

¶ Monitoring Multnomah Countyôs budget and 
its effect on public safety and the river patrol 

¶ Working with the City of Portland on the im-
plementation of Title 28. WOOO members 
comprise the majority of the Advisory Com-
mittee and the Appeals Board. 

¶ Assisting with the Clean Marina Program 
¶ Promoting the Marina and Moorage industry 
¶ Assisting City of Portland in developing float-
ing home training programs for City Inspec-
tors. 

¶ Working with the river patrol to identify poten-
tial issues unique to waterways. 

¶ Maintaining a web site which will provide you 
with updated news of the organization, 
(waterfrontoregon.com). The site is updated 
monthly.  
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Boats, particularly sailboats, 
have been part of Colleen's 
life since she was a young 
child. A third-generation 
sailor, she grew up cruising 
on the lower Columbia with 
her parents and her "boat 
family." Those annual spring 
and summer cruises to favor-
ite anchorages and river 
towns instilled a love of Ore-
gon's natural waterways in 
Colleen, as well as an appre-

ciation for the history surrounding the state's rivers. Though a 
Millennial, she can still remember what a log raft looked like 
and a time when an eagle sighting was a rare thing on the Co-
lumbia.   
 While in high school, Colleen volunteered with the Daugh-
ters of Neptune as a club ambassador for Rose City Yacht 
Club, representing her club at community events. Colleen 
again volunteered for the organization as an adult, serving as 
a chaperone for the next generation of young female boaters 
as they promoted water safety and life jacket use. In her role 
she had the opportunity to work with the Columbia River 
Yachting Association, a group that represents recreational 
yacht clubs and boaters to regional and state marine groups. 
Witnessing the impacts of grassroots advocacy work inspired 
Colleen to become Rose City Yacht Club's CRYA repre-
sentative to help ensure local waterways remain enjoyable 
recreational destinations for all generations of boaters.  
 Colleen hopes to work on behalf of all of Oregon's boaters to 
help preserve the state's waterways and promote recreational 
boating to future generations. She also hopes to be a voice for 
Millennial and upcoming cohort of boaters. 
 
A little bit more about the Marine Board Members 
 The Board consists of 5 citizens that serve an alternating 4 
year term and can also do a second 4 year term. The OSMB 
and the Governorôs office try and maintain a Board that have 
people with  different boating backgrounds and from varying 
areas of the State to provide for the best balance of represen-
tation. Colleen is the only Board member from the greater 
Portland area. She is also the only cruising/sailing type boater 
that belongs to a yacht club. Colleen replaced Jen Tonneson 
who also was from Portland and was a cruising powerboat 
and belongs to a yacht club. Before that was Deborah 
McQueen from Extreme Marine and Outdoors in Scappoose. 
These Board members are like your State Representative to 
OSMB. We are lucky to again have someone with our com-
mon interests on the Board. 

Colleen Moran 
Term: 2019-2023 

NEW OSMB BOARD MEMBER 
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DERELICT BOAT LANDS IN PORTLAND YACHT CLUBDERELICT BOAT LANDS IN PORTLAND YACHT CLUBDERELICT BOAT LANDS IN PORTLAND YACHT CLUB   

In a previous newsletter we had an article on unregistered boats with a pic-
ture of a boat at Babeckos Marina on Marine Drive, just upstream of Tyee 
Yacht Club. In the next newsletter, there was an article about the same 
boat that was pictured that had sunk. Now the saga continues. Boats have 
reportedly been pushed out of Babeckos and released to float downstream. 
This pictured red sailboat (left) in late May and then the power boat under 
the blue tarps (below) in early July.  
 

The sailboat is still floating around areas of Hay-
den Island. The 42ft Stevens went directly down-
stream and landed at Portland Yacht Clubs along-
side their brand new breakwater head dock.  Be-
cause of the boat size and the still strong currents, 
PYC staff could not push it off their dock.  

 
The next day the boat sank stern first into the mud and 
wedged itself from the river bottom up against the 10ft deep 
dock. JT Marine of Vancouver, with help from FDS Diving 
and NRC Environmental Services removed the boat over the 
course of 3 days. One can only guess at the extreme cost to 
hire this much equipment and manpower for a few days. 
Who should pay for this?  That is the topic for a future arti-
cle after this gets settled between the parties. 
 
We have a policy for our staff and residents at Rocky Pointe 
Marina. Do not retrieve or tie off any boat floating down the 
river. If it coming near your home simply push it off. Once 
you tie it up on your private property- you own it and are 
responsible. The USCG and River Patrols will respond and 
deal with a boat that is drifting. They will not deal with a 
boat that is safely secured to a dock. 


